	[image: image1.png]



	
	Daily Brief

	Wednesday, August 15, 2007

20070815-0
	
	CEO Roger Snoble

 

	[image: image2.jpg]America’s ;-i‘/ Best




In this issue:

· Antelope Valley Transportation Summit
· Regional Transportation CEO's Committee Meeting
· Media Inquiry into Alternative Fueled Buses


	Antelope Valley Transportation Summit
Today, Metro staff participated in Supervisor Antonovich’s Antelope Valley Transportation Summit in Lancaster.  Caltrans, the County Public Works Department and Metro representatives were present to brief Supervisor Antonovich and City Mayors on the state budget problems and the North County transportation project status and coordination.  Metro staff presented the following updates:
· The 5/14 interchange – Project Status and HOV Connector: total project cost of $156.6 million has been approved by Metro’s Board.  Construction should begin in Fall 2007 and should be completed in Fall 2010;

· State/Federal Budgets: the State is experiencing budget problems, but Route 14 HOV lanes have been fully implemented from I-5 to Ave P-8 in the City of Palmdale.  Route 138 is still facing $74 million shortage; and
· I-5/SR-14/SR-138 Major Investment Study: the projects included in the North County Corridors Plan have been incorporated in the Strategic Elements of the Long Range Transportation Plan.
The next meeting will be held on November 14, 2007
Regional Transportation CEO's Committee Meeting 

On Friday, August 17, 2007, I will be attending the monthly meeting of the Regional Transportation CEO's Committee.  We will discuss Orange County’s HOV Operations, the Multi-County Goods Movement Action Plan, status of the National Freight Cooperation Agreement, and several TCIF related items, such as 2013 Project Construction and the status of the Colton Crossing.  SCAG will provide an update on their PM 2.5/Goods Movement initiative and will present their State of the Region report.
The next meeting will be held on September 14, 2007.

Media Inquiry into Alternative Fueled Buses

The Daily News is preparing a story on alternative fuels buses in the region, including the testing of a new Hydrogen/hybrid fuel cell bus being purchased by the City of Burbank. Metro staff told the reporter that later this year or early next year Metro will take delivery of six gas hybrid buses as well as four Hydrogen/CNG mixed fuel buses that will be placed into service and tested.  The reporter was told that two years ago Metro tested a small 24-foot Hydrogen Fuel Cell bus that seemed to perform quite well.  The reporter was told that fuel cell technology is very expensive and that Metro’s fleet of buses is currently made up of mostly compressed natural gas buses.  The story is expected to run tomorrow.
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